
  

 

St. Joseph Parish Office  319-377-4869 

1790 14th Street, Marion, IA  52302 
 

Youth Faith Formation  319-377-8402  

1430 14th Street, Marion, IA  52302 
 

St. Joseph Catholic School  319-377-6348 

1430 14th Street, Marion, IA  52302 

    

St. Joseph Catholic Church 

 

Fed by Word and Sacrament to Love and Serve 

1790 14th Street, Marion, IA 52302  ⸭  319-377-4869  ⸭  stjoesmarion.org 

Weekend Mass: Saturday, 4:00 PM 

 Sunday, 8:00 & 10:30 AM  
 

Weekday Mass: Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 

 7:30 AM 
 

Adoration: Monday, 7:00 AM to 9:00 PM 
 

Reconciliation: Saturday, 3:00 PM to 3:30 PM 

 

July 16, 2023 

 
Rev. David O’Connor, Pastor 
 d.oconnor@dbqarch.org  
 
Deacon Dennis Ternes 
 d.ternes@dbqarch.org  
 
Deacon Ken Bauer 
 k.bauer@dbqarch.org   

 
Deacon Jeff Volker, Pastoral Minister 
 j.volker@dbqarch.org 
 
Bridget Becker, Director of Adult FF 
 b.becker@dbqarch.org 
  
Doug Brock, Business Manager 
 d.brock@dbqarch.org 
 
Patty Kelly, Director of Liturgy & Music 
 p.kelly@dbqarch.org 
 
Julie Quandt, Parish Secretary 
 j.quandt@dbqarch.org  
 
Nancy Roush, Business & Ministry Asst. 
 n.roush@dbqarch.org 
 
JoAnn Starr, YFF Coordinator  
 j.starr1@dbqarch.org 
 
Kristen Perreault, Adolescent FF Coordinator  
 dbq126ff6@dbqarch.org 
 
Casey Kettmann, Principal 
 ckettmann@sjcsmarion.org 
 
Peggy Brady, School Secretary 
 pbrady@sjcsmarion.org  
 
Amy Diercks and Mallory Dudley  
 Childcare Co-Directors 
 childcaredirector@sjcsmarion.org  
 
Kevin Burmeister, Director of Maintenance 

 kburmeister@sjcsmarion.org 

https://stjoesmarion.org/
mailto:childcaredirector@sjcsmarion.org
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July 17 – July 23, 2023 
Weekly Calendar & Mass Intentions 

 Ministry Schedule Saturday, July 22, 4:00 PM Sunday, July 23, 8:00 AM Sunday, July 23, 10:30 AM 

Sacristan Diane Kula Rhonda Sourwine 1 Open 

Lector Erin Seymour Marcia Schmidt Jane Schlegel 

Altar Servers Elliott Marshall 
Norah Marshall  Peter Gaffney 

Nick Walter 
Kaia Lokasari  Jackson Lamb 

Alexa Astorga 
Sarah Foerster  Julia Foerster 

Video Ministry Francis Ginther n/a n/a 

Ambassadors David Bowen  Arlene Wiley 
Kenneth Baragary  James Ickes 

Mark Barnd  Scot Brown 
David Sullivan  Scott Irlbeck 

Patrick O’Connor  Brad Duggan 
James Angerer  Theresa Crumley 

Eucharistic Ministers 
Daniel Montague  Patricia Halstead 

Michael Cira  Marguerite Bowen 
Angela Sawyers 

Jim Holt  Peter Ries 
Mary M. Johnson  Linda Randkev 

Sharon Sowadski 

Aaron Randolph  David Adams 
Cathy Wobbe  Michael Wobbe 

Kloey McCurren 

C.L.O.W. n/a n/a Madison Shaffer  Rhonda Shaffer 

Door Greeters Joyce Wright  Brian Reynolds 
Dorie Kelchen  Marjorie Jensen 

Gunnar Black  Marcia Black 
Virginia Horan  Kelly Zimmerman 

Mary Breen  Sandra Osbon 
Lisa DeWees  1 Open 

Music Ministry Patty Kelly  Emily Corder Patty Kelly  Kimberly Menke Theresa Alt  Shanna Duggan 

Please volunteer for open ministry opportunities through Ministry Scheduler Pro or by calling Nancy Roush in the parish office. 

Sunday Envelope Giving 
Week of July 9, 2023 -  Week 2 

Budgeted Sunday Envelope Needs $20,192 

Year-to-date budget $40,385 

Collected last weekend $22,706 

Actual Year-to-date envelope income $34,820 

Over/(Under) Budget ($5,565) 
  
Unrestricted Gifts and Offertory $3,707 

Budgeted Gifts and Offertory $10,962 

Over / (Under) budget ($7,254) 
  
Bricks and Mortar Envelopes $1,551 

Bricks and Mortar budget $1,923 

Over/(Under) Budget ($372) 

  

Social Concerns 5% of Envelopes $1,135 

 

New to the Parish: Welcome!  Please call the office to make an 
appointment to register at 319-377-4869. 

 

Prayer Chain: Contact Deacon Jeff Volker at 319-377-4869 or 
j.volker@dbqarch.org. 
 

Sacrament of Matrimony:  Call the office and make an 
appointment with the priest or deacon. 
 

Advanced Care Planning Consultants: Learn about church 
teachings on health issues and find help with documents 
pertaining to durable power of attorney for Health care and 
health care decision directives. 
 

Parish contacts:   
Theresa Alt 319-447-1132 or alt.theresa@yahoo.com 
Jean Randolph 319-377-0497 or jmr926722@mchsi.com 
Deacon Dennis Ternes  319-377-4869 or d.ternes@dbqarch.org  
Deacon Ken Bauer  319-377-4869 or k.bauer@dbqarch.org 

 

Infant Baptism: If you wish to have your infant child/children 
baptized at St. Joseph, please contact Deacon Dennis at: 
d.ternes@dbqarch.org or 319-377-4869 to discuss baptism 
preparation for the parents prior to scheduling of the baptism. 
 

Parish Disability Advocate:  Contact Amanda Weaver at  
319-432-9347 or aweaver222@gmail.com 

 
Follow us: 

 

Monday, July 17 

7:00 AM Adoration 

7:00 PM Scripture Study - St. Joseph Room 

9:00 PM Benediction 

 

Tuesday, July 18 

7:30 AM Mass † Mary & Edward Hudock  

   Family  

(Also broadcasted live at: stjoesmarion.org) 

 

Wednesday, July 19 

7:30 AM Mass † Charlotte Machacek 

(Also broadcasted live at: stjoesmarion.org) 

9:00 AM Scripture Study - St. Joseph Room 

2:00 PM Pietra Class  

7:00 PM Men of Action - St. Joseph Room 

 

Thursday, July 20 

6:00 AM Men of Action - Church Hall 

7:30 AM Mass  †  Patricia Berry 

(Also broadcasted live at: stjoesmarion.org) 

 

Friday, July 21 

7:30  AM Mass † Teresa Francois 

(Also broadcasted live at: stjoesmarion.org)   

 

Saturday, July 22 

3:00 PM Reconciliation 

4:00 PM  Mass † Bob & Joanne Downey 

(Also broadcasted live at: stjoesmarion.org)   

 

Sunday, July 23 

8:00 AM Mass † Ralph Payne 

10:30AM Mass † For The People 

https://stjoesmarion.org/
https://stjoesmarion.org/
https://stjoesmarion.org/
https://stjoesmarion.org/
https://stjoesmarion.org/
https://www.facebook.com/stjoesmarion/
https://stjoesmarion.podbean.com/
https://www.youtube.com/c/StJosephCatholicChurchMarion
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Please remember in your prayers all those who have died, especially 
William Galli, brother in law of Ed (Kate) Mullolland; Edwin Hieb; 
Marvin Kramer, brother of Marge (Jim) Grawe; Mary McDermott, 
sister in law of Rose (Lyndon) Wolf; and Crystal Usher 

 

REGISTER NOW!  
St. Joseph Catholic Church 

Youth Faith Formation 
Grades K-12 

2023-2024 Program Year 
 

Registration is now open for YFF (K-8), 
High School Faith Formation and 
Confirmation Preparation. 
 

Please follow this link to register! 
Questions?  Call 319-377-8402 

 
 
 

 
 

I have had the privilege of 
working with the “Rite of 
Christian Initiation of Adults” 
Ministry for over 10 years.  
It has been such a joy to 

walk the journey of faith with those who have questions and 
are trying to understand the Catholic faith.  We have a 
wonderful team here at St. Joseph who help guide these 
candidates.  We need your help too.  If you know someone 
who has either expressed interest in the Catholic faith or 
whom you think might be interested please let myself or 
Deacon Dennis know so we can contact that person. 
 
Want to share the joy of our faith with others? We are also 
looking for enthusiastic folks who want to share their faith 
with our inquirers. We need help with hospitality at our 
meetings, participating in discussions and faith sharing. We 
also need interested parishioners who would like to sponsor 
a candidate. You don’t have to be an expert in the Catholic 
Catechism or a walking Catholic encyclopedia.  Your ministry 
is to walk with and guide the candidate as they discern their 
journey to the Easter sacraments.  Is the Holy Spirit tapping 
on your shoulder right now?  If you think you might be 
interested in joining the RCIA team or helping as a sponsor 
please contact Bridget Becker 319-377-4869 or 
b.becker@dbqarch.org 
 
We will have Inquiry sessions beginning September 28 on 
Thursday nights at 6:30 PM.  We meet upstairs in the 
parish center.  If you know of someone who may be 
interested, invite them to come with you to one of the 
meetings to learn how the RCIA process works.  These 
inquiry sessions are for those with questions about the 
Catholic faith or those who are curious and want to learn 
more.  For more information about RCIA or the inquiry 
meetings please contact Bridget. 
 

 

Did you miss our movie night?  
Looking for a good movie to 
watch or book to read this 
summer?   
 
Look no further than the St. 
Joseph parish library.  The 
library is located across from  
the parish office and is open 
anytime the parish offices are 
open. Come check out all the 
wonderful books and DVDs. 

Volunteer at St. Vincent de Paul 
 

Are you looking to serve in a ministry that focuses on  
the needy in our area where you will meet easygoing, 
fun, like-minded people who have a servants heart?   

If so, then the ministry of St Vincent de Paul is for you! 
Schedules are extremely flexible. We are open Tuesday 

through Friday. We are Matthew 25 in motion!  
 

Please contact Jacqueline @ SVDP 319-365-5091.  

https://www.myschoolsystems.com/ArchDBQ/DBQ126/registration.php?who=student
about:blank


4 

 

Please remember in your prayers all those who are preparing 

to receive sacraments. 

“large crowds gathered around him that [Jesus] 
got into a boat and sat down, and the whole 
crowd stood along the shore.” (Mt 13:2) 
 

This passage from today’s gospel 
represents another of Jesus’ teaching 
moments.  Jesus also gets into Peter’s 

boat (ref. Luke 5:3), sits down and teaches the large crowd 
which had gathered around Jesus.  St. Thomas Aquinas 
refers to the boat as a type of Church.  And from the boat, 
Jesus speaks to the people who are not yet ‘on board’ with 
him-those still standing on the shore.  They have yet to 
experience a real change of heart. 
 

Parents are the first teachers of faith to their children.  
Reflect on this gospel with your spouse and together teach 
your children and grandchildren the meaning of the Parable 
of the Sower.  By starting early, their hearts will become 
fertile soil.  For parents and grandparents especially, this 
enables us to better hear and discern God’s word. 
 

Are you cultivating your marriage into rich soil in which your 
family can flourish?  Children benefit from a strong, loving 
marriage. 

Marriage 
Enrichment 

Legacy Corner 
 

Have you ever heard that "wills are for rich people?" 
That's right! But they are for anyone. Your will relates to 
everything God has entrusted with you, and it can be a 

powerful statement of your Christian stewardship. If you 
would like more information about leaving a legacy gift to 
St. Joseph Parish contact Doug Brock at 319-377-4869. If 

you would like information about gift planning, please 
contact our planning partner at the Catholic Foundation at 

563-552-0176 or CFAD@OurCFAD.org. 

You’re Invited to Join the 
Archdiocese of Dubuque’s IMPACT Program!  

 
Do you thirst for a deeper relationship with God?  

Do you hunger for increased knowledge of the Catholic 
faith? Do you desire to make a greater IMPACT in your 

parish and community? IMPACT is a two-year formation 
program for adult Catholics. Through spiritual reading and 

monthly sessions with dynamic presenters, IMPACT 
provides formation in the Catholic faith in order to help 

participants live as missionary disciples in their parish and 
community. The next offering of the Archdiocese of 

Dubuque’s IMPACT program will be held at Resurrection 
School in Dubuque, starting in September of 2023. To 
learn more and apply, visit www.dbqarch.org/impact. 

Begin Your Journey to Improved Mental Health Today 
 

If you are struggling with your mental health, early intervention 
with a licensed professional helps to prevent long-term 

problems. Catholic Charities provides confidential counseling in 
a safe setting to anyone, regardless of faith or background. 

Clients seek counseling with us for a variety of reasons, 
including anxiety, depression, stress, trauma, & grief. Licensed 
professionals help individuals, couples, and families maintain 
emotional health and strengthen relationships. Counseling is 

available in-person or via telehealth in English & Spanish. 
Visit  catholiccharitiesdubuque.org/counseling  

to schedule your first appointment or call  563-588-0588 for 
more information on how to connect with a local counselor. 

St. Pius X Parish Job Opening  - Accountant 
 

The Accountant provides financial and operational services for 
the day to day management of the Parish. The position is part 
of the office staff at St. Pius X Parish and is a member of the 
operations team. The successful candidate will be competent in 
using current technology. Strong communication and 
interpersonal skills are required. A commitment to the Catholic 
faith and mission is preferred, along with a desire to work in a 
positive, faith-oriented environment. This position is part-time 
with approximately 10-15 hours per week.  To review the entire 
job description, please go to:  www.crpiusx.org/now-hiring.  
Please submit a cover letter, resume & salary requirements to 
SearchCommitteeChair@crpiusx.org.  Resumes will be accepted 
until the position is filled. Start date is negotiable. 

Volunteer with Catholic Charities 
You can make a difference!  

 

Catholic Charities is looking for enthusiastic, service-
oriented, and dedicated individuals to join our team 
as volunteers. We are seeking mentors and support 

group members to help clients through their journey out 
of poverty. Please visit our website for more information 

or to submit your online volunteer application. If you have 
questions about this opportunity, please contact  

Daniel Shafer (Waterloo/Mason City), 
at d.shafer@dbqarch.org or 319-272-2080 or  

Karen Hoeger (Dubuque) at k.hoeger@dbqarch.org or  
563-588-0558.  

 

Theology on Tap 
 

All 21-39 year olds are invited to join us at  
Parlor City on Thursday, July 20th at 6:00 PM to 
hear from this month's speaker Fr. Greg Bahl. 
First drink is on us! Check out facebook.com/

CRToT for more information. 

LONGEST MARRIED COUPLE PROJECT 
 

Do you know a couple who have been married 70, 75 or 
more years?  Worldwide Marriage Encounter highlights and 
honors couples who have very long marriages.  Every state in 
the US will honor one nominated couple who is married the 
longest.  Please nominate a couple by going to https://
wwme.org/community/sponsored-events/longest-married-
couple/ and nominate them at the top of the 
page.  Nominations should be in by September 15th.   
For questions call 641-753-6953. 

https://dbqarch.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=23f2ef1a55ef239418b89ff58&id=0a661c5f99&e=2a7a0f72ea
https://dbqarch.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=23f2ef1a55ef239418b89ff58&id=1115519ea9&e=2a7a0f72ea
tel:(563)%20588-0588
http://www.crpiusx.org/now-hiring
mailto:SearchCommitteeChair@crpiusx.org
https://dbqarch.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=23f2ef1a55ef239418b89ff58&id=8b49455d38&e=2a7a0f72ea
mailto:d.shafer@dbqarch.org
tel:(319)%20272-2080
mailto:k.hoeger@dbqarch.org
tel:(563)%20588-0558
http://facebook.com/CRToT
http://facebook.com/CRToT
https://wwme.org/community/sponsored-events/longest-married-couple/
https://wwme.org/community/sponsored-events/longest-married-couple/
https://wwme.org/community/sponsored-events/longest-married-couple/
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A Prayer as We Await a New Archbishop 
O God, you send your Son,  
Our Lord Jesus, as priest, prophet, and king. 
 
We thank you for your abundant blessings  
bestowed upon our Archdiocese,  
and thank you for the ministry of  
Archbishop Jackels.  
 
In your grace, send us a bishop like Jesus:  
a priest of deep and true prayer, 
a teacher with a loving heart and firm resolve, 
and a shepherd of joy and peace,  
who desires above all to do Your will.  
 
We ask this through Christ, Our Lord. 
Amen. 

 
Grieving the Loss of a Loved One 

 
The funeral is over— two months ago, or many years ago — and your heart hurts 
beyond your own understanding.  You have lost a loved one to death and you yearn 
for care & compassion to enlighten your life once again. Healing the grief which 
naturally occurs after a death is a process unique to each person.  There are no 
time limits. 
 
St. Joseph is offering the opportunity to participate in our H.U.G.S. “Helping Us Grieve Safely” program, which is a 
recovery-learning group held in a safe, welcoming, and confidential setting. You will be given valuable guidance 
leading to healing, comfort, and peace of mind through a weekly session led by a facilitator who has walked this 
journey too.  A spiritually-based booklet is furnished at no charge.  Each week will have a specific topic.  You may 
attend all or part of the 7-week program.  
 
This is open to all adults:  individuals, parents, adult children, spouses, siblings, etc. 
 
Advanced registration is appreciated, but not required.  Call Deacon Jeff Volker at the parish office 319-377-4869 
or email j.volker@dbqarch.org. 
 
The first session will be held in the St. John Paul II Room in the parish office on Tuesday, August 1st, 6:00-7:30PM. 

PILGRIMAGE TO ITALY - MARCH 2024 
St. Joseph parishioners are invited on a pilgrimage 

of all Italian Shrines with Spiritual Leaders  
Fr. David O'Connor and Deacon Kenneth Bauer 
March 4-17, 2024. For more information and to 

register visit:  www.206tours.com/bauer  
 

Questions, email 206 Tours:  judith@206tours.com 

mailto:j.volker@dbqarch.org
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.206tours.com%2Fbauer&data=05%7C01%7Cbauerk1984%40my.uwstout.edu%7C792dd582e23047ac90c608db819e1b1f%7Cb71a81a32f9543819b89c62343a66052%7C0%7C0%7C638246290434989980%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJ
mailto:judith@206tours.com
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Jennifer J. Decker, CPA
Certified Public Accountants & Consultants

2750 1st Ave., NE, Suite 150
366-8267 • www.hoganhansen.com

At the corner of 5th Ave. & 31st St.

Hubbell’s 
Auto Repair

Hours 7am to 5:30pm Monday to Friday
Storage Garages Available

539 31st St., Marion, IA 52302
Mike Hubbell, Owner      (319) 377- 6614

quality, selection, price & value
Locally Owned and Operated

319-377-9801 • 998 44th St. • Marion, IA
www.carpetkingcarpetonemarion.com

carpet • vinyl • laminate • ceramic • hardwood

ENNEKING 
PLUMBING 
& HEATING
New • Remodel & Service

3543 3rd Ave.    377-0745

Over 30 Years of Experience
All Makes & Models • Frame Straightening

Work With All Insurance Companies
3415 3rd Ave. • Marion, IA 52502

319-377-WADE (9233)
www.wadesautocollision.com

MARION IRON
• Recyclers of all types of scrap metals

4000 3rd Ave.
377-1527

    irthright of Cedar Rapids 
Pregnant?  Need Help?
♥Free Pregnancy Tests 

♥Complete Confidentiality

375 Collins Road NE, Suite 107
1-800-550-4900 • 393-3251 

www.birthright.org

HEATING & COOLING
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

“Service Most Brands”
24 Hour Service

319-377-2647   www.mooneyhceicom

DOUGLAS J. RECKER, D.D.S
CHRIS M. MOOTHART,  D.D.S
1475 Boyson Road, Hiawatha, IA 52233

(319) 393-4019

Tire & Automotive Service

799 Blairs Ferry Rd NE 

319-395-0030

	RADIO for 
	 CATHOLICS

KMMK  FM  88.7

319-377-4803            

Marion, IA

MEFFERD’S
AUTO SERVICE
Serving The Area Since 1968

365-5505
4580 Mt. Vernon Rd. SE

HANNA
PLUMBING & HEATING, INC.

1155 3rd Ave
Marion, IA 52302
PHONE: 377-2809

Supporting and Serving the  
Catholic Community for 90 Years

CedarMemorial.com • 393-8000
 Cremation •  Funeral  • Cemetery

McALEER
WATER CONDITIONING INC.

373-6965 
For Sale or Rent 

• Iron Filters  • Water Conditioners 
Parishioner       Rent with 12 Month option to buy 

INSECT CONTROL SPECIALISTS INC.

FAMILY OWNED AND

OPERATED SINCE 1948

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL SERVICE

TERMITE & PEST CONTROL SERVICE

PEST CONTROL SUPPLIES 363-1676

TERMITE CONTROL

BOB MICKEY  
COLLISION CENTER
4813 Center Point Rd. NE

393-3226
bobmickeycollision.com

319-377-8296

INDEPENDENT LIVING • ASSISTED LIVING
SHORT-TERM REHAB • LONG-TERM CARE
3400 Alburnett Rd Marion, IA 52302 • 319.377.9000

KNIGHTS 
OF COLUMBUS

Council 5390

JOIN THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS!

• Charity
• Unity
• Fraternity
Contact: Andrew Hlubek
319-432-4636

Member SIPC

TED STEGER, Financial Advisor

755 22nd St., Marion, IA 52302 
(319) 373-6174
• IRAs - 401(K) Options 
• Tax-Advantaged Investments 
• Protection Strategies

PARISHIONER

               SURVIVAL SKILLS
         BY THERESA ALT

          parishioner

    WEBSITE: 
                      amazon.com/author/theresaalt

                           Captivating
                         Catholic Fiction

Jetter	 Residential
Pump	 Industrial
Rodder	 Commercial
Camera	 Agricultural
Locating	 Municipal

                          SEWER-DRAIN SERVICE
“Away Go Troubles Down the Drain”

852 44th Street SE               Office Phone:
Cedar Rapids, IA 52403    (319) 365-2243

Andrew Hlubek, Field Agent
319-432-4636
andrew.hlubek@kofc.org

Life Insurance • Long-Term Care Insurance 
Retirement Annuities • Disability Income Insurance

Protecting Catholic Families since 1882

Formerly ManorCare Cedar Rapids

A new way to healthcare is here.
1940 1st Avenue NE, Cedar Rapids

319-364-5151
www.promedicaskillednursing.org/cedarrapids

4100 44th Ave SW., Cedar Rapids, IA 52404

319-396-1300

(319) 804-5646
Exterior & Interior Remodeling

ROOFING, SIDING, GUTTERS, ETC
319-899-8000 • affordableproroofing.com

Celebrate Life. 
Cherish Memories.

Personalized Funerals  |  Cremation Services  |  Prearrangement Plans 

Cedar Rapids (319) 396-2616  |  Vinton (319) 472-2233  
www.TeahenFuneralHome.com

 

IF YOU LIVE ALONE
MDMedAlert!™

4 Ambulance 4 Police/Fire 
4 Family/Friends 4 GPS & Fall Alert

800.808.9294CALL NOW!

$1995
/mo.

As Low As

md-medalert.com

LET’S GROW  
YOUR BUSINESS 

Place Your Ad Here  
and Support Our Parish!

 
CONTACT ME  

Terri Roe
 

troe@4LPi.com • (800) 950-9952 x5897

Sheila King
REALTOR®

417 1st Ave SE
Cedar Rapids, IA 52401
 
319.213.0779
sheilaking@skogman.com
www.sheilaking.skogman.com

Parishioner
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Official Diacaonal Ministry Appointments 

Effective: June 24, 2023

The following Permanent Deacons are 
appointed to diaconal ministry in the 
Archdiocese of Dubuque.

Deacon Douglas Aldinger is assigned to 
St. Mary Parish in Eldora and St. Mark 
Parish in Iowa Falls.

Deacon Michael DeMoully is assigned 
to St. Columbkille Parish in Dubuque.

Deacon Timothy DeWees is assigned to 
St. Joseph Parish in Marion.

Deacon Michael Knipp is assigned to 
Blessed Sacrament Parish in Waterloo.

Deacon Brian Logan is assigned to St. 
Joseph Parish in Marion.

Deacon Ronald Meyer is assigned to St. 
Thomas Aquinas Parish in Ames and SS. 
Peter & Paul Parish in Gilbert.

Deacon Timothy Neal is assigned to St. 
Ludmila Parish in Cedar Rapids.

Deacon Terri Wenthold is assigned to 
St. Aloysius Parish in Calmar; Our Lady 

LOOKING UP AND FORWARD:  
AN UPDATE ON CATHEDRAL REPAIRS

By Cassie Bird 

If you were to drive by the  
Cathedral of St. Raphael today, you 
may look up and scrunch your brow, 
wondering if you’re seeing things right 
– is the top of the Cathedral really
being painted white?

It may look that way, but the white “paint” 
is really just exposed sheet metal that has 
always been white in color. The white  
color you see is a primer layer, which helps 
the top layer of paint adhere to the sheet 
metal. Many don’t know that the top part 
of the steeple is sheet metal, whereas the 
bottom portion is limestone. The sheet 
metal portion will be repainted to match 
the limestone after the layers of sheet  
metal have been stripped and repaired.  

The sheet metal is only one of the projects 
currently being completed at the mother 
church of our archdiocese, thanks to the 
generosity of those who have contributed  
to the necessary repairs through the  
ArchdioceseOne special appeal.

Current Work Being Completed

Stained-Glass Windows
Current work in “Phase 2” of the Cathedral 
repairs are taking place on the exterior of 
the Cathedral and rectory. The stained-
glass contractor, Glass Heritage out of the 
Quad Cities, is repairing and replacing the  
traceries on the stained-glass windows.
“Traceries” is another word for the wooden
frame around the window. 

Comments regarding this insert may be 
sent to communications staff by emailing 
contactus@dbqarch.org or by calling  
(800) 876-3546 and asking for the 
director of communications.

O God, you send your Son,
Our Lord Jesus, as priest, prophet, and king. 

We thank you for your abundant blessings
bestowed upon our Archdiocese,
and thank you for the ministry of 

Archbishop Jackels. 

In your grace, send us a bishop like Jesus:
a priest of deep and true prayer,
a teacher with a loving heart and �rm 

resolve,
and a shepherd of joy and peace,
who desires above all to do Your will.

We ask this through Christ, Our Lord.  
Amen.

A Prayer as We Await a
New Archbishop

O God, you send your Son,
Our Lord Jesus, as priest, prophet, and king.

We thank you for your abundant blessings
bestowed upon our Archdiocese,
and thank you for the ministry of 

Archbishop Jackels. 

In your grace, send us a bishop like Jesus:
a priest of deep and true prayer,
a teacher with a loving heart and �rm 

resolve,
and a shepherd of joy and peace,
who desires above all to do Your will.

We ask this through Christ, Our Lord.  
Amen.

A Prayer as We Await a
New Archbishop

Congratulations to Diaconate Class XX shown above at the conclusion of their Ordination Mass on 
Saturday, June 24, 2023: Front Row (left to right): Michael Knipp, Douglas Aldinger, Bishop 
Richard E. Pates, Ronald Meyer, Timothy DeWees | Back Row (left to right): Terri Wenthold, 
Timothy Neal, James Wolf, Michael DeMoully, Brian Logan

of Seven Dolors Parish in Festina; St. 
Francis de Sales Parish in Ossian; and St. 
Wenceslaus Parish in Spillville.

Deacon James Wolf is assigned to Sacred 
Heart Parish in Manly and Epiphany 
Parish in Mason City.
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Most Rev. Richard E. Pates
Apostolic Administrator of Dubuque

Janine Marie Idziak, Ph.D.
Chancellor



Thankfully most of the stained-glass in 
the church has not deteriorated to the 
point of needing to be removed, so that 
saved a lot of expenses. However, the 
stained-glass in the Cathedral center is in 
very poor shape and nearly all of it had to 
be removed. 

Once the traceries have been repaired 
and painted, new panes of clear exterior 
protective glass will be installed along 
with vented panes to protect the leaded 
joints of the stained glass. This work will 
hopefully be completed by late fall.

Cathedral and Rectory Roofs
Work began on the Cathedral center 
roof about a week ago, to remove the 
current asphalt shingles. Sadly, it was 
discovered that there were already three 
layers of asphalt shingles underneath. 
These layers are all being removed, so 
that a new waterproofed underlayment 
can be put down. On top of this, the 
new aluminum shingles will be installed. 
These aluminum shingles are a more 
recently developed product, and each 
shingle is its own individual part (similar 
to asphalt shingles). Thankfully the 
church roof is not complicated, but it is 
large, so installation will take a while. 
There is a 30-year guarantee on the 
appearance of these shingles. 

“The building committee was very excited 
to use this product. It’s somewhat new, 
and long-lasting. Thankfully it meets the 
criteria established by the Iowa Historical 
Commission as well,” Fr. Dennis Quint, 
current pastor of the Cathedral of St. 
Raphael, remarked.

The four crosses on top of the steeple will 
also be removed and repainted during 
this process while the cranes are lifting 
workers to repair the sheet metal on the 
steeple, and installing the aluminum roof. 

This summer, any remaining tuckpointing 
work on the church will be completed as 
well. Improvements on the HVAC system 
will also continue at the church. Most of 
the condensers for the air conditioners 
were over 25 years old, and were at the 
end of their lifespans.

The Rectory
The aluminum roof at the rectory has 
been completed. The next step will be to 
remove the black, decorative iron pieces 

on the exterior, as well as the window 
shutters. Both are in poor condition, and 
are not original to the building, so will 
be removed to give the rectory a cleaner, 
historically accurate look.

The final step at the rectory will be 
removal of the storm windows, and 
replaced with new glass. Interior 
windows will also be worked on so that 
they are functional, and are more energy 
efficient. 

The goal is for exterior projects at both 
buildings to be completed by late fall so 
the campus is winter ready.

Future Work
In “Phase 3” of the Cathedral repairs, 
work will move inside to address 
necessary indoor renovations, such as 
fixing the damage done to the plaster 
from the leaks, as well as to update the 
paint that hasn’t been addressed in 
over 40 years. Replacing failed lighting 
fixtures, as well as hopefully being able 
to replace the flooring, are also on the list 
if financially possible.

Why the Cathedral?
“Before I was assigned here as pastor, 
I wondered how on earth all of those 
repairs cost approximately $11 million, 
based upon past experiences of building 
and renovating churches,” Fr. Quint said. 
“However, when I visited with these 
contractors and considered the invoices for 
the work that’s being done, I quickly came 
to understand the impact that inflation 
had on building materials and labor, 
along with complications related to supply 

chains. In addition, the Cathedral is a big 
church. It accommodates over 700 people 
and the Cathedral center can seat 250.” Fr. 
Quint also remarked that the contractors 
are impressed with the “bones” of 
the rectory and church, meaning few 
structural repairs were needed.

Unfortunately, making repairs to both of 
these structures was not feasible for the 
parish for numerous reasons. Especially 
noteworthy is how parishioner 
demographics have changed over time. 
The parishioners who belong to the 
Cathedral, however, have done what they 
can to financially support the ArchOne 
appeal and to repair the buildings, 
recognizing their own responsibilities 
with this project.

“The Cathedral serves as the mother church 
of the entire archdiocese and belongs to 
each of us. With that association comes 
a responsibility to maintain it,” Fr. Quint 
commented. “When she (the Cathedral) 
looks good, it’s important, because it reflects 
upon our own identity as the Church. The 
Cathedral is our spiritual home in the 
archdiocese - where ordinations take place, 
where the archbishop sits, and where the 
first Catholics of our archdiocese gathered 
over 175 years ago.” 

Thank You
When Fr. Quint was asked about what he 
would say to someone who has donated 
to support the Cathedral project, he said 
the following:

“Realize that your sacrifices are valued. 
Just as parents in a family seek to stretch 
dollars and apply them well, so too in 
our archdiocesan family we are striving 
to be good stewards of your gifts. And, 
as stakeholders, hopefully you feel very 
welcome to come to worship and pray in 
this space that belongs to you.”

ArchdioceseOne Update
Over $15.8 million has been raised for 
the ArchdioceseOne special appeal. 
Over $7.7 million of this amount has 
been left unrestricted, and over $2.2 
million has been restricted to repairs to 
the Cathedral of St. Raphael.

Visit www.ArchdioceseOne.org and click 
on the “Newsletters” heading for photos 
of the Cathedral repairs and other Special 
Appeal updates.

1229 Mount Loretta Avenue  •  Dubuque, Iowa 52003-7286
Phone (563) 556 2580  •  www.DBQArch.org

Practicing Good Stewardship

“We’re striving to be good stewards 
of the sacrifices that the people of 
God have made. We’re stretching 
these dollars as best we can, and yet, 
trying to assure the quality of work is 
good when completed. We don’t take 
these sacrifices for granted.”

	 - Fr. Dennis Quint,  
	 Current Pastor of the 
	 Cathedral of St. Raphael
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